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 Hello VFW, Auxiliary & Cootie Members,  

 
I want to express my gratitude to everyone for their vote of confidence allow-

ing me to be your representative as Department Commander for the Veteran 
of Foreign Wars, Department of Maryland supporting the many Veterans and 
their Families.  This is truly an honor, and I am highly grateful for the new 

opportunity.  Thanks for having faith in me and my capabilities and I am 
looking forward to working closely with all of you.  I have been amazed how 
energized and dedicated our volunteer force has been and continue to strive 

towards taking care of our Veterans and their Families.  
 

I want to congratulate and welcome all the newly installed VFW, Auxiliary 
and Cootie Officers for the 2021 -2022.  
 

I have never been prouder to belong to an organization that truly cares for its 
members and fellow men and women.  Moving forward and with lessons 

learned, I believe working together along with both the Auxiliary and Cooties, 
towards rebuilding our brand (VFW) within the State of Maryland will en-
hance us to embrace and engage technology that is at our fingertip.  Most of 

us, by now, have utilized some sort of video conferencing to conduct business 
or even to talk to family and can see the potential it has in and for our organ-
izat ion.  It  wil l never  replace the face-to-face meet ings, but  possibly it  can 

easily improve upon it, by allowing those members that may be physically 
unable to attend a meeting, still feel like they are part of the team.  

 
Comrades, the past has been challenging times for all of us. Personally, I  

 

JAMES  F. W ADE , SR. 
COMMANDER 

STATE OF MARYLAND VFW 
See Commander, Page 5 
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Hello Comrades,  

Welcome to the 21 -22 VFW year.  
 

Thank you for allowing me to be your Dept Surgeon 
for another year.  
 

As for holding the position of Surgeon on the District 
and Post levels you are responsible for maintaining 
your Post and Districtõs health. As a Surgeon you are 

responsible for scheduling and holding health fairs 
and other attractions to benefit the health and well 

being of your members and community. Any time you 
schedule any health affiliated classes or lectures al-
ways invite your community to participate. Any clas-

ses needed can be scheduled thru the Red Cross or a 
local EMT Squad/Fire House.  

 
You should schedule the following at least every two years for your Post or as a Dis-
trict being held at a central post that can accommodate all post in the district. Most 

certifications are only good for 2 years:  
¶ First Aide /CPR Class  
¶ Blood Drives  

¶ Diabetes awareness and prevention  
¶ Heart Health, etc.  

 
For this year the District and Post Surgeons are required to submit six reports due 
on the 30 th  of every other month starting with July . Please send them to 

bob.hensley@t -mobile.com or for those who arenõt computer savvy please mail to:  
4007 White Rock Rd, Friendsville MD 21531.  And, always make sure you cc or 
mail a copy to Dept as well. I am always available if you need to speak one on one, 

240 -321 -4120. Your District commanders should have the most updated form or 
you can get it from the Department website. If all else fails please reach out and I 

will get you what you need.  
 
I am also the Department Safety Chair for this year as well.  The same dates will ap-

ply for your safety reports as well.  Only six reports are needed for the year, but 
three need to have something pertaining to youth starting with the first one due on 

30 July and then every other month due on the 30 th . 
 

ROBERT  HENNSLEY  
SURGEON 

STATE OF MARYLAND VFW 

See Surgeon, Page 3 
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Here are some Safety related project ideas that you Post could 

sponsor:  
¶ Install smoke detectors and/or supply the Community 

with smoke detectors.  

¶ Hold a fire safety classes.  Reach out to your local Fire De-
partment.  They will be more then willing to set a class up 
for you.  

¶ Clean a ball park  
¶ Hold a Hunter Safety class for area youth and adults in-

structed by DNR Certified State of Md Instructors. If you 
need assistance setting  up a class, please reach out and I 
will put you in contact with an Instructor in your area.  

¶ Bicycle Safety, proper way to wear a helmet.  
¶ Safe practice info for joggers, wearing of reflective gear etc.  

¶ Provide a HQL class for members and your community  
 
I look forward to hearing from anyone who may have any 

questions.  I am available 24/7 by email, text or phone.  
Remember if you want credit, please make sure you send me 
your reports directly and cc the Department.  

 
FAMILIES  F IRST - VETERANS  ALWAYS !!  

Regards,  
Robert (Bob) Hensley  
Dept. Surgeon 21 -22  

 

 

 Surgeon, From Page 2 2020-2021 COMMANDER õS SPECIAL  

PROJECT  PRESENTATION ñCHARLOTTE  HALL   

VETERANSõ HOMEñJUNE 12, 2021 

Pictured left to right:  Mike Johnson, Brian Sturgis, James Wade, 

Thomas Kimball and Sharon Murphy, Director.  
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Comrades,  

 
As we reflect and move into what 

most are calling our new normal, I 
just want to take this time to 
thank all our Chaplains for a job 

well done. You see even when the 
Post were closed most of our 
Chaplains were still busy at work. 

So, allow me to share just a few of 
the Chaplainõs tasks at hand.  

 

THE  WORK  OF A CHAPLAIN  
Each Post has a Chaplain, but 

how many of you really know 
what a Chaplain is supposed to 

do? Most comrades think that all 
the Chaplain does is show up at the Post meetings and read 
the perfunctory Ritual prayers. But that is surely not the real 

work of the Chaplain. In fact, most of the work done by the 
Chaplain takes place outside of the Post meeting, and if done 
well, goes unnoticed by virtually everyone in the Post.  

 
First , the Chaplain nurtures the living. We do this by spend-

ing time with our fellow comrades, and when the need arises, 
we help them with life situations. Every one of us needs a 
trusted friend and confidant to turn to in times of disappoint-

ment and distress. At times, we must confront harmful and 
destructive behaviors. However, the Chaplain is not only there 
to help navigate comrades through tough times, but we are 

also there to offer encouragement and wise counsel.  
 

Second , the Chaplain cares for the dying. Whether in the hos-
pital or at home, the Chaplain is there to offer supportive care 
to dying comrades and their families. We help them as they 

transition to glory and assure the person that he or she will 
not suffer or die alone. During this time of transition, the 

Chaplain encourages the expression of personal feelings, anx-
iet ies, and thoughts concerning dying and the after life. In car-

ing for the dying, the Chaplain helps the person achieve a 

comfortable death in all areas: spiritual, emotional, and phys-
ical as the comrade transit ions from his t ime on ear th to h is 

eternal home in glory.  
 
Third , the Chaplain honors the dead. Working closely with 

the immediate family, the Chaplain ensures there is a proper 
burial and memorial service for the deceased. At each of our 
Post meetings we have a moment of silence to remember our 

departed. And each of our Posts has a plaque dedicated to our 
deceased comrades. In addition, each District is to hold an 

annual Memorial Service, according to Section 418 of the 
Manual of Procedure, the District Chaplain shall see that a 
fitting tribute is paid to our departed comrades. Memorial 

Services are also held each year at the State and National 
Conventions.  

 
Please obtain a copy of the new report . You may still email 
reports to me directly, but to be sure each post gets credit for 

their annual reports please mail your hard copies to our 
Headquarters. We also have access to the National Chaplainõs 
automated report, but I must advise, if you use this automat-

ed report, you must be sure to forward a copy of the original 
report with the comradeõs names to your District Chaplain 

and myself. The link is as follows:  
VFW National Chaplain (puptent1.org)  
 

Until we met again, blessings and stay safe.  

TIFFANY  DANIEL  
CHAPLAIN 

STATE OF MARYLAND VFW 

http://vfwchaplain.puptent1.org/
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would like to thank those Districts and Posts that continued 

to serve our  
 
Veterans and their Families.  We cannot lose perspective and 

need to ease back into a new normal.  Please stay positive 
and continue to work within your Posts and within your 
Communities to let your members know that we are still go-

ing and there for support.  
 

My goal as Department Commander is to provide all the nec-
essary resources to become successful.  I also believe in with 
sharing innovative and creative ideas with one another will 

assist towards moving forward to a better Maryland VFW.  
Getting back on track requires all of us shifting from being 

powerless to being empowered, from waiting for orders to 
take action.  From reactive to being proactive. From placing 
blame on others to problem solving.  

 
I would like all District Commanders to communicate with 
your Post Commanders by keeping them all informed with 

the information which comes from Department.  Post Com-
manders, please understand that communication works both 

ways, as well.  Let us all have a great year together, which I 
know we will.  
  
FAMILY  F IRST ; V ETERAN  ALWAYS !!  

James F. Wade Sr.  
VFW Department Commander  

240 -401 -7429  
jfwadesr.vfw@yahoo.com  

 

 

Instant Loan Approval has arrived for veterans who have 

VA Life Insurance. The service is available to over 350,000 
life insurance customers who have loan value in their poli-
cies, and to more than 42,000 Veterans with current loans. 

This modernized feature offers an advanced option for ac-
cess to policy benefits.  
 

The new Instant Loan Approval service streamlines and au-
tomates online processes that eliminate human interven-

tion for providing decisions for loan requests.  
 
This benefit offers Veterans with permanent insurance 

plans the option to borrow up to the reserve (cash) value of 
their policy less any indebtedness. The policy cannot be 

lapsed, and premiums must be paid or waived at least one 
year before a policy has loan value.  
 

HOW IT  WORKS  
Instant Loan Approval includes basic verification require-
ments that a customer must meet in order to request a loan 
and receive an instant decision. Veterans must be an 

òAuthenticated Useró and be able to successfully log into 
the,òVA Insurance Online Policy Accessó website .  Once 

logged in, Veterans can access the loan application page if 
they have available loan value on their policy and meet oth-
er basic security criteria. If all criteria are met, the Veteran 

will advance to the next screen and be prompted to enter 
the requested loan amount. The Veteran will submit the re-
quest and receive an instant decision on their loan request.  

If the loan is approved instantly, the payment will be pro-
cessed. On average, it takes two to five business days for a 

loan payment to be received.  
 

INSTANT  LOAN APPROVAL   
FOR  INSURANCE  LOANS  

See Insurance, Page 14 
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https://www.benefits.va.gov/insurance/choose.asp
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Dear Sisters and Brothers,  

 
I am honored to be installed as the VFW Department of Mary-

land Auxiliary President for 2021 -2022.  Thank you for your 
support and confidence in me.  
 

I look forward to working with my òAnchors Up for Veterans 
and Their Families"  team as well as each and every one of you. 

Each member of the auxiliary is important . Your member-
ship keeps the VFW Department of Maryland Auxiliary mov-
ing forward. Thank you to everyone who took a step up and 

accepted a position to keep the Auxiliaries functioning.  I love 
being a part of this "family".  

 
Congratulations to newly elected VFW Commander James 
Wade and his team. We will be working together to encourage 

the Posts and Auxiliaries to work as a team and stay focused 
on the goals of this great organization.  
 

I encourage everyone to be supportive, think positively, and 
spread the word about the VFW and VFW Auxiliary as we 

continue serving our heroes, their families and the communi-
ty.  
 

It was great to be together at our "mini -convention" and be 
able to see smiling faces without masks. Congratulations to 

Past Department President Felicia Weeks and her "Dive Team" 
for working through the COVID -19 challenges and still  
 

ANCHORS UP FOR VETERANS AND THEIR FAMILIES 

AUXILIARY NEWS 

 

CHERI  BROWN  
PRESIDENT 

STATE OF MARYLAND VFW AUXILIARY See President, Page 9 


